
  

 

  

Dear Westminster Community, 
As part of our Pastoral Terms of Call, ministers in the PC(USA) are granted a 

Sabbatical after 6 years of consecutive service to a congregation.   David and I began our 
ministry here in 2015 and are about to celebrate 7 years in ministry with all of you (on 
June 1st)!  Over the past year, we have been working with the Presbytery, WPC’s Session, 
and the Personnel Committee and have developed a Sabbatical Plan. 

What is a Sabbatical? The Presbytery of the Cascades writes:  “A sabbatical leave 
is an extension of the biblical concept of a Sabbath day and Sabbath year for renewal. 
Within the church, a sabbatical time for congregation and the church professional is an 
opportunity to disengage from regular and normal tasks so that values and directions 
may be seen in a new light and adjusted as that light may reveal. It is appropriate for 
sabbatical leave to include rest, family time, recreation, and study in a balanced way.”   
This will be the only Sabbatical that we will take while both of our children are still living 
at home and so we are taking it over the summer to allow for time together as a family.  
Marta’s last Sunday will be June 19th and David’s last Sunday will be June 26th.  We will 
both return in early October—our first Sunday back in worship will be October 9th.   

What can we expect at Westminster during your Sabbatical?  Over the course of 
the 14 Sundays that we will be away, worship at WPC will be graced by different worship 
leaders and preachers from around our presbytery.  Westminster has a real opportunity 
to not only learn from these varied voices, but also extend Christian hospitality to visiting 
preachers and worshippers alike.   

The Westminster Session is here to help lead the congregation through this time 
and has been working on a Sabbatical Support team to help cover things that may occur 
while we are away such as pastoral care situations, memorial services and other needs.  
Christian Education Classes and Youth Group will kick off in September as usual.  All 
families with children in the program have received a separate letter from Pastor Marta 
to help them know what to expect.   

The Sabbatical Support Team Includes: 
The WPC Session:  as your elected church leaders, they are going to continue 

to do all their good work to ensure all the areas of the church are functioning. 

John Mahon will be moderating the session in our absence as well as preaching, 
leading communion and helping with pastoral care issues that arise. 

Karen Keady will be preaching and leading communion. 

Karen Young is helping to organize worship in our absence.  She is 
coordinating with all visiting pastors and she and Brooke Irvin are working closely 

on bulletins and organization. 

Teri Yerton will be helping to coordinate needs with our deacons. 

David and I are very grateful for this Sabbatical opportunity for renewal and we 
look forward to sharing our experiences with the congregation upon our return.  We 
thank God for all of you and the opportunity to serve as your pastors.   

 
“May the Lord keep watch between you and me when we are away from each other” ~Genesis 31:49 

~Marta and David 
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June 2022 

Deacon News… 
The Deacon’s have traditionally donated $100 a month the Salvation Army.  At the end of last year we 
were uncertain if we would have the resources to continue with that donation.  We had a few large 
donations and the Spring Market brought in $992 for the Deacons.  With the increase in funds we are 
now able to continue with a monthly donation.  After much discussion we decided to make a $300 
quarterly donation to a local non-profit that where we can be involved as volunteers.  Our first non-
profit is Food for Lane County.  A group of Deacons met on Saturday, May 14th, at the Eugene 
Downtown Post Office.  We helped unload food that the mail carriers collected during their annual food 
drive.  It was fun and heartwarming to see just how much food came into one location. 

                      
  ------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

 Preschool Newsflash…                                            
Moms and butterflies. We enjoyed ƻǳǊ aƻǘƘŜǊΩǎ 5ŀȅ ¢Ŝŀ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ CŜƭƭƻǿǎƘƛǇ Iŀƭƭ ŜŀǊƭƛŜǊ ƛƴ aŀȅΦ hǳǊ aƻǘƘŜǊΩǎ 5ŀȅ ¢Ŝŀ Ƙŀǎ 
been a tradition and we are so thankful to continue this wonderful celebration of our moms at Westminster. The event was 
lovely and the preschoolers really enjoyed having their moms come to school, the kids worked hard on their gifts for their 
moms and were rewarded with cupcakes from Market of Choice, fresh strawberries, lemonade and of course tea. They 
event was a huge success. 
The preschoolers also helped raise baby caterpillars and learned all about the butterfly life cycle. We received 20 baby 
caterpillars and watched them get super fat and healthy, then make their cocoons and then finally hatch into butterflies, 
Painted Ladies, we released all the butterflies in the garden area and hope they have happy lives. 

What’s next… 
Summer break is upon us! WŜ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ƘƻǎǘƛƴƎ ŀ άYƛŘǎ bƛƎƘǘ hǳǘέ ŜǾŜƴǘκŦǳƴŘǊŀƛǎŜǊ June 3rd. The preschoolers are so excited 
to come to school at night. We will have raffle basket drawings, play games, enjoy a pizza dinner and watch a movie. Also in 
June, will be our preschool graduation for the kiddos who are moving up to kindergarten next year. We are so proud of our 
graduates but also sad to see them go. We have had such an amazing school year and are so thankful for our new home at 
Westminster Presbyterian Church. 
 
ά¢ƘŜ ōŜǎǘ ŀƴŘ Ƴƻǎǘ beautiful things in the world cannot be seen or touched- they must be felt with the hŜŀǊǘΦέ -Helen Keller 
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LET³S CELEBRATE 

PENTECOST TOGETHER!  

 
   Join us in the Fellowship Hall on 

Sunday, June 5th immediately 
following the service.  We will be 

having a Fellowship Sponsored Coffee 
Hour with plenty of red goodness 

delights and a celebratory cake!  And 
yes, we will have coffee too!! 

Don’t forget to wear something red - if 
you don’t have a red dress or red shirt, 
remember the cardinal (get it, its red) 

rule - accessorize, accessorize, 
accessorize!  Hope to see you on June 

5th! 

 

Mayflower Mariners purchased 4 
hymnals for the church in honor of 

members they lost in the last 2 
years. 

In Memory of Bill Reynolds from 
the Mayflower Mariners 

In Memory of Donna Reynolds 
from the Mayflower Mariners 

In Memory of Tony Muiderman 
from the Mayflower Mariners 

In Memory of Bob Hladky from 
the Mayflower Mariners 

 
 

 
JIGSAW PUZZLE SWAP 

EXCHANGE  

Do you buy puzzles, work them once 
and then store them in a 

closet?  Wouldn’t it be nice to pass that 
puzzle on to someone who appreciates 
working puzzles and swap it out for one 

in return?  If you have any puzzles at 
home, please bring them to the church 

office or the book room and let's create a 
jigsaw puzzle swap exchange. Donate 

your used puzzles (with all of the pieces) 
to our book room.  You can grab a new 
one (unless you are the first to donate) 
complete it and then return and swap it 

out.  We hope you will take advantage of 
this easy swap.  

Re-landscaping Committee 
Members Needed 

 
Our Church is 65+ years old now this 
means the landscape trees, bushes and 
plants have put on a lot of growth 
since they were planted. As they get 
bigger, they put on even more growth.  
 
The Buildings and Grounds 
Commission works hard each year 
trying to keep the vegetation cut and 
trimmed so it does not completely take 
over the church property.  The original 
Landscaping Planners did a great job 
and the Church property has looked 
great for many, many years. We have 
had a proud tradition of maintaining 
the grounds with volunteer help from 
the Church community. We are now 
finding it is harder for our ageing 
volunteer work force to keep up with 
the grounds maintenance. We recently 
decided to get quotes on having some 
of the work done by professional 
landscape maintenance people and 
found that the cost is very expensive 
(about  $75 per hour per person+ other 
expenses). This means that over the 
years our volunteer work force has 
saved the church many thousands of 
dollars. 
 
We have decided that we need to 
review our current landscaping and 
come up with a plan that will help us 
save labor and money. How might we 
re-envision the landscaping to be more 
sustainable and manageable in the 
future. 
 
We are looking for volunteers to help 
with this Review and Re-landscaping 
plan. 
 
Please contact Kyle Coats 
Buildings and Grounds Commission 
Phone or text 541 914 0898 
Or e-mail  coatskyle1@gmail.com 
 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                                            

 

 

Westminster Presbyterian 
Church 

777 Coburg Rd. 
Eugene, OR 97401 

 

Phone: 541-343-3140 
E-mail: office@wpceugene.org 

We’re on the Web! 

https://wpceugene.org 

Heating System Replacement 
Committee Members Needed 
 
The Hot Water heating system 
that the Church uses is 65+ 
years old and will need to be 
updated in the next few years. 
We already have some money 
set aside for this. We need a 
group of people to review the 
system and come up with a 
practical solution and plan to 
update our heating system. 
 
If you have any experience and 
advice in this area please 
volunteer to help on this 
committee. 
 
Please contact Kyle Coats 
Buildings and Grounds 
Commission 
Phone or text 541 914 0898 
Or e-mail  
coatskyle1@gmail.com 

 

 

                            

 

On May 22, 2022 Creation Care had a planting ñpartyò after worship and 

the whole congregation was invited to help plant veggie starts and seeds. 

It was a beautiful sunny day for planting! 

Find us on: 
Facebook: 
www.facebook.com/wpceugene 
Instagram: 
@westminsterpres_eugene 

http://www.facebook.com/wpceugene

